


 
Chair Seekins said in light of the special relationship between the foundation and the university and the fact that
Regent Anderson is a regent representative on the University of Alaska Foundation Board, he determined the gift was
not made under circumstances from which it would reasonably be inferred that the gift was intended to influence the
performance of Regent Anderson’s official duties, actions, or judgments as a regent. Therefore, the gift is permissible
and not a violation of the Alaska Executive Branch Ethics Act, and no further action is required beyond the disclosure.
 
PASSED AS AMENDED (amendment noted by *)
"The Board of Regents adopts the agenda as amended. This motion is effective February 23, 2024."
 
Motion by Seth Church, second by Dale G Anderson.
Final Resolution: Motion Carries
Voting in favor: Dale G Anderson, Seth Church, Joey Crum, Paula Harrison, Scott Jepsen, Dennis L Michel, Karen
Perdue, Ralph Seekins, Albiona Selimi
 
3. Univerisity of Alaska Student Experience
 
A. Univerisity of Alaska Student Experience
  
University of Alaska Fairbanks students Mr. Harrison Israels, Ms. Kinley Erickson, and Ms. Darja McCowan shared their
student experiences. (video timestamp 08:57)
 
4. Reports
   
A. Governance Reports
 
Ronnie Houchin, Staff Alliance Chair, reported on the following topics: the alliance’s new purpose statement adopted in
December 2023, the employee engagement survey and its results, the goal to strengthen the relationship between
university staff and human resources, highlighted recent accomplishments with university human resources and
thanked and recognized his governance colleagues. (video timestamp 39:15)
 
Joe Pavia-Jones, Coalition of Student Leaders Chair, reported on the following topics: the biweekly coalition meetings
significantly strengthening student government collaboration, the spring 2024 Juneau advocacy fly-in trip, the
coalition’s support of changes to student fees and stated appreciation to provide a report during this meeting. (video
timestamp 45:27)
 
Jennifer Ward, Faculty Alliance 
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Voting in favor: Dale G Anderson, Seth Church, Joey Crum, Paula H䌵鐀　







Final R



 
Regent Selimi thanked UAF for hosting the meeting and said she has officially traveled to all three universities and
enjoyed the Festival of Native Arts event.
 
Regent Crum stated the board should write a letter of support for Regent Selimi and her nomination for the Truman
Scholarship.
 
Regent Jepsen said it was a good meeting.
 
Regent Perdue said there was good dialogue during both days of the meetings and ɂᄀ  ՠM meerd ɂᄀR聑jÄ g֣
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McKenzie Polsak, Fairbanks, shared her opposition to master’s students who will graduate in summer 2024 having to
wait until Spring 2025 to walk in commencement and stated it is a disservice to military and foreign exchange
students.
 
Jiovanna Wilde, Fairbanks, stated support for the Troth Yeddha’ Indigenous Center and shared her experience with
University of Alaska Fairbanks (UAF) Rural Student Services department.
 
Brooke Arnett, Bethel, stated support for opening the Kuskokwim Campus dorms.
 
Brayden Nicholetts, UAF hockey team member, thanked Chair Seekins and the board for its support.
 
Emily Moorhead, Fairbanks, shared her opposition to master’s students who will graduate in summer 2024 having to
wait until Spring 2025 to walk in commencement; stated it is one of life’s biggest accomplishments and is an
important milestone for first-generation students and asked the board to change the policy.
 
TJ Lloyd, UAF hockey. ey


